

Greenfield Fire Department

P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047

Meeting Minutes

February 6, 2017, 6:30 pm

| P | E | A | | Member | P | E | A | | Member | P | E | A | | Member |
|---|---|---|---|-----------------------|---|---|---|----|--------------------|---|---|---|----|---------------|
| X | | | 1 | Chaz Babb, Capt. | X | | | 10 | Louise Gryval H.R. | X | | | 19 | David Simmons |
| | X | | 2 | Doug Batty, Lieut. | X | | | 11 | David Hall, Chief | | X | | 20 | Ariel Temple |
| X | | | 3 | Caleb Black | | X | | 12 | Eugene Hennessey | X | | | 21 | Anna Voglino |
| X | | | 4 | Chris Borden | | | X | 13 | Dylan Jones | | | | | |
| X | | | 5 | Michael Borden, Capt. | X | | | 14 | ben Eucourse, Bep. | | | | | |
| X | | | 6 | Peter Censabella | X | | | 15 | Alex Lange, Capt. | | | | | |
| X | | | 7 | Tyler Chilelli | | X | | 16 | Moto Maguire | | | | | |
| X | | | 8 | Karen Day A.A | X | | | 17 | Dave Martin, EMD | | | | | |
| X | | | 9 | Kelsea Dubey | X | | | 18 | Garrett Prince | | | | | |

- 1. **MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:** 18:45 Meeting held at Plowshare Farm. The meeting began after a delicious meal was served by the Plowshare family. Donat Bay gave us an overview of the mission and philosophy of the farm. We were offered a walking tour but decided to put that off until warmer weather.
- **2.** ATTENDANCE: See list above.
- 3. VISITORS: None
- **4. NEW APPLICANTS:** None

5. APPARATUS REPORTS:

- 13 Rescue 1: In service
- 13 Engine 3: In service
- 13 Tanker 1: Out of service
- 13 Ladder 1: In service
- 13 Brush 1: Out of service
- 13 Utility 1: In service
- 13 Boat 1: Has been winterized

6. DRILLS, MEETINGS, TRAININGS & OTHER:

- Fire Training: Ice rescue on Sunday, February 12th instead of church
- Rescue Training: High Performance CPR integrating the Zoll monitor– everyone is encouraged to come.
- Training: From now on all training nights are on Tuesdays
- Other Training Opportunities: Chief Hall would like to see mini trainings of about 20 min. at each monthly meeting.
 MAFCA Seminar: Saturday, February 25th Leader in the Shadows (Kyle Lamb) 9-1 free Contact C1 if you are interested. There is also an Ice Rescue training in the Lakes Region in anyone is interested.

7. OLD BUSINESS:

- Sunday Morning Church at GFD 9 am to 11 am. Open to all members who can attend.
- Deputy LaCourse thanked everyone for the help prior to the Winter Carnival breakfast. The station looks very good. Chief Hall asked that it be kept that way.
- Captain Lange asked for technical help so that the TV is video ready when needed. Tyler Chilelli solved the problem with a toggle switch.
- If there is any more trash to go out after the breakfast, the dumpster will be emptied on Thursday.
- The status of the IDs is still waiting on Gene Hennessey. Karen will email him again to see where we are.
- The new Jaws are coming in the next 2-3 wks.



Greenfield Fire Department

P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047

Meeting Minutes

February 6, 2017, 6:30 pm

- The New Boston bid process has begun. Chief Hall and Moto Maguire vetted the ambulance. It is in very good shape. Chief Hall will be meeting with the Selectboard on this soon.
- Tyler Chilelli has been away for a bit so he hasn't been able to work on the Vehicle Cleaning & Inventory Roster but will do so now.
- MAFCA Training Committee Chief Hall is the chair of the committee to develop the new regional volunteer firefighter training program. It will be approximately 80 hrs. The committee is hoping to run its first program this fall. Deputy LaCourse mentioned that regular training could be set up to supplement this program but the Chief was concerned that this might take those taking the course away from home too many nights a week.

8. NEW BUSINESS:

- Hep B Shots This is a 3 shot series over 6 months. GFD will pay for them. If you have had one, it is good for life. If we have 5 people that want them, someone from MCH will come to Greenfield to give them. If under 5, those who want it will have to go to MCH for them.
- Louise Gryval asked that insurance papers be back to her by the next meeting.
- Captain Lange will look into if there is an upgrade to the software for the CPR unit.
- Captain Lange also reported that there are issues with the SP02 monitor. A new one costs about \$500. More Narcan and Epi-pens came in. There will be some new i-gel airways coming in soon.

9. Announcements:

- Deputy LaCourse wanted to thank everyone that went to the fire in Francestown on Thursday as well as those who stayed behind to staff the station. Everyone did an amazing job. The teamwork just gets better and better all the time.
- Chief Hall said that this has been the biggest year we've had for years for fundraising with the donations from American Steel, Crotched Mountain and the bike race, the proceeds from the road race, the wreath sale, the wood sales, and the breakfast. Couple all that with the help from the town for much needed items, we are steadily improving our equipment.
- EMD Martin is our newest EMT.
- Garrett Prince was voted in as our newest member this evening. The vote was unanimous.

10. Dinner for MARCH: Deputy LaCourse and Chris Borden

Next Business Meeting: Monday, March 6th at 18:30.

11. MEETING ADJOURNED: 20:15

Respectfully submitted, Karen Day, Administrative Assistant